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An example of flexible a learning space 

August 2023 

Dear parents and carers 

A project is underway to rebuild Empire Vale Public School after it was damaged by floods in early 2022. The project will 
deliver new modern and flexible learning environments and core facilities that will support the long term needs of the local 
community.  Students will continue learning from Southern Cross Public School while the school is being built. 

Current Status 

 The project has completed the master planning and is currently in the concept planning phase.  
 The Project Reference Group (PRG) which includes the Principal, DEL, and school representative, are meeting regularly to 

discuss the design process. 

Next Steps 

 Hold an information session so that the school community can review the plans. 

Information Session Details: 

Date:  23 August 2023 

Time:  Between 1pm to 3pm 

Location:  Southern Cross Public School Hall, East Ballina 

  NEW LOCATION – WARDELL CORE – 3 Sinclair Street, Wardell 

School Infrastructure NSW (SINSW) will continue to keep the community up to date with project updates, works notifications 
and information sessions, at each critical phase of the development. 
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